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Ms. Etha Grogan 
Planning Board Secretary 
City of Beacon Planning Board 
City of Beacon 
One Municipal Plaza 
Beacon, NY 12508 

 

        

 

Re: 
 

 

USACE 
Beacon Views Townhouses 
City of Beacon, Dutchess County, NY 
19PR06731 

 

        

 

Dear Ms. Grogan: 
 

 
Thank you for requesting the comments of the New York State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO).  We have reviewed the submitted materials in accordance with Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act of 1966.  These comments are those of the SHPO and relate 
only to Historic/Cultural resources.  
 
SHPO has reviewed Phase 1A Literature Search and Sensitivity Assessment & Phase 1B 
Archaeological Field Reconnaissance Survey, Beacon Views Project, 100 Conklin Street, 
Beacon, Dutchess County, New York (Hudson Valley Cultural Resource Consultants, October 
2019). Based on the information provided, it is the opinion of the New York SHPO that no 
historic properties, including archaeological and/or historic resources, will be affected by this 
undertaking.  
 
If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Philip A. Perazio, Historic Preservation Program Analyst - Archaeology Unit 
Phone:  518-268-2175 
e-mail:  philip.perazio@parks.ny.gov      via e-mail only 
 
cc: Taylor Palmer, Cuddy & Feder 
 Beth Selig, HVCRC  


